[bookmark: _GoBack]	An induction program for the newly recruited assistant professors in SNGCET was conducted on 9th September 2020 at Sree Bhakthi Samvardhini Yogam hall, Kannur. The event was conducted in the esteemed presence of the honourable Secretary Sree Bakthi Samvardhini Yogam Shri. K. P. Pavithran, Vice-President SBSY Shri. Rajendran T. K, the guest of honour Shri. Vidhu Sekhar P, Dr.  V. K.  Janardhanan, Principal, SNGCET and Dr. Manjula Bhanu Vikraman, Administrative Officer, SNGCET. 
	The orientation class instilled a sense of pride in the new recruits for getting an opportunity to work in such a pioneer institution with an excellence of 17 years. The speech by the chief guest was so enlightening which made the new recruits to change the thought from the conventional way of teaching to a broader sense. His inspirational speech emphasized on outcome based teaching, importance of research initiatives and importance of inter disciplinary projects. His speech left the faculties with a spark of thought on how to make opportunities out of the crisis caused by the pandemic.

